TOWN OF MILLBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

February 21, 2019

207;00 pm 207; APR 30 PM 3: 21

Selectmen Present:

Chairman Jon Adams, Vice-Chairman Mary Krumsiek, Scott Despres,

Katie McKenna, Chris Naff, Town Manager David Marciello and other

concerned citizens

7:04 PM-Jointly meet with the Board of Assessors to discuss nominate and vote to fill the vacancy until the April 30, 2019 town election

Motion to open the meeting made by Chairman Adams, 2nd by Selectman Krumsiek

Motion carried by roll call vote

Jude Cristo of the Board of Assessors spoke. There were two applicants for the seat: Wendy L. Graves and E. Bernard Plante.

Selectman Krumsiek nominated E Bernard Plante, 2nd by Selectman McKenna.

Motion carried unanimously.

7:06 PM -Open Town Meeting Warrant

The last day for articles for the annual town meeting is March 8, 2019.

Motion to open the town meeting warrant by Selectman Krumsiek, 2nd by Selectman Despres. Motion carried unanimously.

7:08 PM-Vote/Discuss to approve modification of the DPW Transfer Station Rules and Regulations (Incl pamphlet For CMHA, which accepts furniture & mattresses)

Patricia Arp addressed the Board.

Motion to allow the brochure by Selectman Krumsiek, 2nd by Selectman Despres. Motion carried unanimously.

7:15 PM-Discussion of implementing a recycling policy & A Buy Recycled purchase policy Patricia Arp addressed the Board. Chairman Adams and Selectman Naff & Selectman Despres expressed their concerns. Bob Roy supported the policy. Tabled

7:41 PM-Discussion on Veterans Memorial Day Celebration

Steve Balistreri, Stuart Mulhane, and Bob Roy were present. They wanted to have a change this year due to the age of most of the veterans weren't up to walking in the parade. They would like a more stationary ceremony at the end of the driveway and are also looking for feedback from citizens.

8:00 PM-Common Victualler License-Flees Cupcake /Trifecta - Ismael L. Rodriguez-26 A N Main St

They plan to open by the middle of March!

Motion made by Selectman Krumsiek to approve the Common Victualler license to be exercised at Flees Cupcakes/ Trifecta, 26 A North Main Street, 2nd by Selectman Naff Motion carried unanimously.

Selectmen Meeting

8:07 PM-2019 Renewals of Drainlayer License

RH White Construction, Gallo Builders, AJ Belculfine Excavation LLC Motion to renew the Drainlayers licenses for 2019 made by Selectman Despres, 2nd by Selectman Naff Motion carried unanimously.

8:08 PM-Little League Parade

John Caron sent a request in to have the Little League Parade on Sunday, April 28, 2019 beginning at 12:00 pm at the parking lot on West St/Waters St Motion made by Selectman Despres to have the Little League Parade on April 28, 2019, 2nd by Selectman Naff Motion carried unanimously.

8:09 PM- Potential First Reading of Policy on 61, 61A, or 61B Land

Policy to be reviewed by town counsel.

Motion made by Selectman Krumsiek to have this be the First Reading of the Policy on 61, 61A or 61B Land, 2nd by Selectman Despres Motion carried unanimously.

8:15 PM-Discussion on High St

Town counsel needs review the encroachment on the Town's right of way and advise, a revocable license may be needed

8:39 PM- Potentially vote on Community Preservation Advisory Ad Hoc Committee

The Board asked to reach out to Laurie as everyone must fill out applications or they won't be appointed.

Tabled.

8:45 PM- Town Manager Report

Mr. Marciello updated the board on SeeClickFix. It is running smoothly & Amy is checking to be sure all requests are being routed properly. Viewpoint is not implemented yet. The webpage new contract is signed. Chairman Adams stated he wanted to be on the site walk for the McCracken Road Tip Project. Mr. Marciello wanted to remind the board he has been summoned to sit on a grand jury. He signed the last requisition, Pare officially gave us all the documents and that Ramshorn Dam is a closed project. Selectman McKenna asked if Andrew could reach out to our Auditors and have them present FY2018.

8:48 PM-Previous Minutes

Motion to approve the minutes of January 22, 2019 regular selectmen meeting made by Selectman Despres, 2nd by Selectman Krumsiek Motion carried unanimously.

Selectmen Meeting

Dates To Remember

Elizabeth Valero, Director of the library gave her letter of resignation as she will be retiring on May 10, 2019.

Selectman Naff will be the designee for the MBTA Advisory Board.

On A Good Note

Selectman Despres attended the Pancake Breakfast and Fishing Derby. He commented that it was a great time.

Chairman Adams wanted to thank Wendy Graves for her letter.

8:50 PM-Round Table Discussion, Citizens Feedback

Discussion on elderly residents with no car, but their relative has a car and would like a transfer sticker so they can help them dispose of their trash

Tabled

Mail

Selectman Despres read a letter from Jen Nietupski to Senator Moore to support the measures cited in the Commonwealth's 2015 Foundation Budget Review Commission's Report that will adequately fund public education.

9:07 PM-Motion to adjourn by Selectman Krumsiek, seconded by Selectman Despres. Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Fleming, Secretary

Jon A. Adams

Mary Krumsiek

Scott Despres

Katie McKenna

Chris Naff